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Thanksgiving is arguably one of the best holidays of the year with a deep history in
Massachusetts, celebrated across the greatest nation on Earth. Looking back at 2013, there is a
lot to be thankful for.

— The governor and the Legislature should be applauded for having the foresight to repeal the
harmful sales tax on computer software services. The tech tax was passed in the summer and
quickly lawmakers, both liberals and conservatives, joined together to repeal the tax they had just
passed. The governor did the right thing by supporting the repeal. Some lawmakers, who
advocate for lower taxes, went to Beacon Hill and for the first time and hopefully not the last
time, successfully exerted enough influence to repeal the tax. Taxpayers across the
commonwealth should celebrate such an occasion and be thankful.

— Hundreds of small business owners, civic leaders, grassroots activists and even some
lawmakers spent their weekends in the late fall to stand outside supermarkets and town halls to
collect more than 80,000 signatures that will put a question related to tying the gas tax to
inflation on the ballot in 2014. These patriots engaged in the democratic process and their voice
was heard by everyone to benefit the entire state. Back in early summer, the Legislature
increased our state gas tax by three cents and also snuck in a measure that would guarantee
future automatic gas tax increases (without any legislative action) by tying it to the rate of
inflation. Average people came together and successful put the measure on the ballot so the
voters of Massachusetts can voice their opinion. It appears that in 2014, voters will decide if their
effort was worthwhile but in the meantime, we can be thankful for their hard work.

— Boston has a new mayor and Massachusetts has a new senator. John Connelly and Gabriel
Gomez both ran for high profile campaigns, and despite losing their elections, won the hearts of
many. The democratic process is a reason alone to be thankful. Candidates seeking public office
often time put their profession and family life on hold to give voters an opportunity to have a
choice. Hundreds of candidates ran for local office. Many won their elections and many lost.
Hopefully, the democratic process allows for new ideas to be debated by new leaders. While we
can be thankful for new leaders, let us never be satisfied with average ideas. We can be thankful
for the candidates who ran for office in 2013 and should be thankful for the candidates seeking
office in 2014.

— When two young men decided to act like savages and attempted to inflict fear into the city of
Boston, millions watched the horrific news stories and the city came together to overcome the
Boston Marathon bombings. For a brief time, the country and Massachusetts stood at a standstill
as so many questions went unanswered. Massachusetts came together and law enforcement and
first responders everywhere worked around the clock to bring back a sense of safety and
apprehend the suspected offenders. It was a rare moment in time in which we saw everyone



come together for the common good due to the evil acts of just a few. We should be thankful to
the brave men and women who responded and made us feel safe once again.

— I would be remiss if I didn’t mention the Boston Red Sox. Their World Series title reminded
us all that Boston can bounce back. David Ortiz, Dustin Pedroia, Jacoby Ellsbury, Johnny
Gomes, Mike Napoli, Shane Victorino, John Lackey, Jon Lester, Manager John Farrell and many
others delivered for Boston and Massachusetts. That, we can be thankful for.

— I am personally thankful for the readers of my column and the leadership, staff, donors and
supporters of Massachusetts Fiscal Alliance who share a concern about the direction of our state.
Massachusetts Fiscal Alliance launched a first of its kind, online and real time legislative
scorecard found at www.MassFiscalScorecard.org. Without the support from the staff and the
leadership of the organization, our scorecard would still just be an idea. The scorecard is
intended to empower the average person to be able to view how their lawmaker voted on key
economic, fiscal and good government votes. We score each vote, not their rhetoric, campaign
promises, or even what bills they sponsor and provide our position on each vote. In essence, the
scorecard publishes their votes, uncensored. I am thankful for the opportunity to work with a
great team, have the opportunity to write a column that reaches an informed audience and live in
a state that has such a promising future.
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